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Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on AHFA’s
Draft 2021 QAP. | appreciate AHFA’s collaborative and
inclusive approach and respectfully offer the following
comments and recommendations. We are green building and
healthy housing consultants working across the southeast
region. Many states, including Georgia and Mississippi, require
green building certification within their QAPs. We request that
AHFA require all new construction projects to certify to
ENERGY STAR's Residential New Construction program, and
for rehabilitation projects to undergo a pre-rehabilitation
energy analysis and energy audit to identify and install cost-
effective energy upgrades.

We acknowledge that AHFA, like many state Housing Finance
Agencies, justifiably wants to minimize up-front development
costs associated with Housing Credits. However, affordable
housing residents should not bear the burden of costly utilities
and uncomfortable housing. They should be able to pay their
rent and energy bills and still be able to put food on the table.
Additionally, energy efficient buildings are proving to be more
healthy for residents and require lower ongoing maintenance
costs.

Whole building energy programs, like ENERGY STAR, are
proven to be a cost-effective way to lower residents’ and
property owner’s bills, reduce unit turnover and provide
healthier, more comfortable homes for residents. Currently,
41 state housing finance agencies have determined that whole
building energy and green building programs are a prudent
use of Housing Credits and have included them in their QAPs.
Additionally, by including a whole building energy program in
Alabama’s QAP, AHFA would also create a level playing field
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for developers, as their projects must currently comply with

different energy codes in different jurisdictions.

| appreciate your consideration on this matter.
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